[image: image1.png]Eastern Cyclo-Cross Association

sponsored by Eastern Daily Press




SECRETARY:   Ian Poole, 11 Bulrush Crescent, BURY ST EDMUNDS, Suffolk, IP33 3Z

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Sunday 6th February 2005

Eccles Hall School, near Attleborough, Norfolk

2.30pm following Norwich ABC Cyclo-Cross

AGENDA

Note:  The meeting is open to all first claim members of a club affiliated to the British Cycling Federation and registered in the Eastern Region  Division or private members of the Federation residing in the Eastern Division.  Each registered club is entitled to 2 delegates and only those delegates and private members are entitled to vote at the AGM.

1
Apologies for absence: to receive apologies for absence.  Apologies already received from Hertfordshire Wheelers and Wolsey Road Club

2
Minutes of the 2004 AGM held 6th February 2004 (enclosed):  to agree the minutes as a true record of the meeting

3
Matters arising from minutes:  to raise any matters arising from the 2004 minutes

4
Chairman’s Report:  Chris Gooch

5
Secretary’s Report:  Attached

6
Treasurer’s Report:  Attached

7
Eastern Cross League Report: Attached

8
Events Co-ordinator’s Report:  Chris Gooch

9
Press Secretary’s Report: Attached

10
Coaching Co-ordinator’s report:  Bob Hayward

11
Election of officers:


Present holder

Chairman:  
Chris Gooch

Secretary:
Ian Poole

Treasurer:
Neil Pears

League Co-ordinator:
Tim Butler

Events Co-ordinator:
Chris Gooch  Proposed: Amanda Cook

Coaching Co-ordinator:
Bob Hayward

Press Secretary:
Ron Hunt


Riders Representative:
Russell Parkins

12
Proposal by Committee: 


To raise entry fees on the day to £10 but with £1 discount for league members.  


Reason: To encourage higher membership of League and therefore greater income.  Increased income from entries to go to promoters.

13
Proposal by Committee


To extend the points over the top 37 riders i.e. 50, 44, 38, 34, 33, 32, 31, etc


Reason:  To cater for larger entries in League, ensure more riders get points and therefore increase competition lower down the League.

14
Proposal by Committee


That all ‘C’ category (or equivalent) events within the Eastern Cyclo-Cross League shall adopt a fixed standard prize fund with out exception. The prize fund to be set by the committee.

Reason:
To standardise events and put more money into the clubs who can then purchase equipment for events to raise standards of the promoted events

15
Proposal by Committee


That the Association creates the position of President.

16
Proposal by Committee


That the Committee investigates the feasibility of administering the financial aspects of league events. i.e. race levies and entry fees.


Reason: To centralise all the financial aspects of the events ie entry fees levies etc and provide more standard formats for League events

17
Proposal by Shaun Aldous:

That the cyclo-cross at Broome Heath be renamed the Joe Waller Memorial Cyclo-Cross.

18
Proposal by VC Baracchi:


That the timetabling for the youth event and Under 12’s events be reversed i.e.  Under 12’s would be the first event at 11.00am


Reason:  It would give more time to complete marking out and inspection of the full course whilst the first race is taking place on the smaller loop.  this assumes that most races are a smaller version of the full course for the under 12’s and that there are not other good reasons why the races are run in the current order.

19
Proposal by Ciclos Uno

That League numbers have a different background to distinguish between Seniors and Vets.
Reason: This would assist riders who are battling for league positions to identify their own category

20
Proposal by Ciclos Uno


That the Eastern League removes any regulation that precludes having a League event on same weekend as National Series event.
Reason: This would allow organisers to run events on such weekends and benefit the 95% riders that do not ride the National Series events.
21.
Proposals for the British Cyclo-Cross Commission Annual Conference:

a:  
To propose Chris Gooch, Ian Poole and Martin Eadon as members of the British Cyclo-Cross Commission.

b:
That the Inter-Area Championships be abolished.


Reason:  There is little support across Great Britain for this event, which has little status nationally.

c:
That a National Club Team event be promoted based on winners coming from across all categories.


Reason:  To promote more interest amongst smaller teams and clubs and encourage club teams that cater for all ages.

d:
That the best Junior woman finisher and best veteran woman finisher at the National Championships be awarded respective titles. 

Reason: They are the only categories not recognised and this incentive would increase the women's field at National level events.

e:
The best junior woman finisher and best veteran woman finisher in the National Trophy series be awarded respective titles. 

Reason: They are the only categories not recognised and this incentive would increase the women's field at National level events.

22.
To elect Eastern Cyclo-Cross Association delegates for the Commission Annual Conference at Kegworth, Leicestershire on 26 February.  The Association is entitled to 6 delegates who must be full members of the British Cycling Federation (Chris Gooch and Ian Poole, as members of the Commission, cannot be delegates. 

23.
Any other urgent business.


Any proposals for the AGM should be submitted to the Secretary by no later than 12 noon on the day of the AGM

Provisional National Programme 2005/6

Sun 2 October
British Open Series (National Trophy)
Cheltenham

Sun 16 October
British Open Series (National Trophy)
Chorley

Sun 30 October
British Open Series (National Trophy)
Southampton

Sat 19 November
Inter –area Championships


Sun 20 November
British Open Series (National Trophy)
Mallory Park

Sun 18 December
British Open Series (National Trophy)
Abergavenny 

Sat/Sun 9/10 Jan
National Championships
Birmingham

Sun 17 January
National Masters Championships????
Subject to approval at Cyclo-Cross Conference

Sat/Sun 30/31 Jan
World Championships
Holland?

Secretary’s Report

During the past year the Committee has met regularly with good attendance at most meetings.  One of the main topics of discussion early in the tear was how to attract a new sponsor to the League.  Thanks to some fine work by Ron Hunt, Chris Gooch and I successfully negotiated a new 3 year contract with the East Anglian Daily Times which has proven to be the foundation for placing cyclo-cross as what I believe is the most popular aspect of cycle sport in the region.  The successful Awards for All Lottery grant came to an end and the products purchased as a result of the grant are now helping both promoters and riders to improve what they’re doing. 

The Association continues to set examples of good practice which other regions are striving to follow, especially the active work of the Committee, the professional organisation of the League and the striving for continual improvement.  This is reflected in some of the proposals before the AGM today.

At a national level, Chris and I were both re-elected to the Cyclo-Cross Commission.  We have both been busy at this level including a trip tom Cornwall in September to provide training and examinations for cyclo-cross commissaires. We have also been busy putting together a Promoters Guide to Organising Cyclo-Cross, which should be published in the next couple of months.  I have also been working with British Cycling to integrate the Cyclo-Cross Development Plan with the new One Stop Plan for Cycling.  It’s early days, but it looks like there could be more resources coming to cyclo-cross.

This work at a national level, together with my day job, will mean that it will be necessary to delegate some of my duties to other members of the Committee during the coming year.  In particular, we are looking for someone to undertake Commissaire co-ordination and appointments. 

Ian Poole, Secretary

Treasurers Report
Financial  Statement  for  2003 - 2004  (30  September  2004)

Association

Income
£
Expenditure

£

	Levies
	3506.70
	Levies
	3029.50

	Championships
	581.00 *
	Championship  Expenses
	88.69 **

	
	
	Championship  Medals
	70.60

	
	
	Championship  Prizes
	404.00

	
	
	Entry  Fees
	0.00

	
	
	Commissaire  Jackets
	64.63

	
	
	Commissaire  Manual
	11.92

	
	
	Affiliation  to  B.C.
	82.50

	
	
	Chairman’s/Event  Secretary’s  Expenses
	0.00

	
	
	A.G.M.
	20.99

	
	
	Acknowledgments
	25.00

	
	
	PDAs  (2  off)
	133.00

	 
	
	
	

	Total
	4087.70
	Total
	3930.83


 

League

Income
£
Expenditure

£

	EDP
	500.00
	Event  Insurance  (16 x £12)
	192.00

	League  Registrations
	440.00
	League  Printing
	0.00

	
	
	League  Expenses
	52.06

	
	
	League  Medals
	73.50

	
	
	League  Prizes
	432.00

	
	
	League  Numbers
	393.63

	
	
	U12  Numbers
	56.34

	
	
	League  Engraving  &  Repairs
	35.80

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Total
	940.00
	
	1235.33


*£353.00 already  included  in  "Levies"
**£307.50  already  included  in  "Levies"

 


£

Summary
Income      5027.70



Expenses   5166.16



Loss            138.46

 

 

N.  Pears, Treasurer    30  September  2004  

League Report 2004/5

Again it is pleasing to report an increase on participation, but what an increase, with some events having as much as an 80% over last years. Every event with the exception of Eastway has shown an improvement (up to date of this report), and although there are many reasons, much of this is due to the fantastic publicity from our sponsors The East Anglian Daily Times, that is encouraging new blood into the sport. 

The greatest increase was at Redgrave, which last year was a ‘double header’ league event. This year, the committee decided to not have any ‘double headers’ and this event gained substantially, evidently the event being on a Saturday was not the reason for the poor turnout the previous season. See below table for other events (first nine only)

I am afraid I have to be critical of some events though, which to my mind have pushed the league back in time, I will not name names, but I am sure the riders know which events I am referring to. It is a matter of a health requirement that fresh water and toilets are provided, and I am sure that the signing on crew would like to be somewhere under shelter in the dry (and warm if possible). It certainly makes life bearable on a freezing cold and wet day.

On the League membership side this has suffered a slight decrease on last season’s 128 in total to this years 127. This is mainly due to the loss of five, from the ladies category.  The seniors show an increase of three members, and the vets and youth two, while the juniors and U12’s have remained unchanged.

We evidently need to push the league more in order to make it more attractive, possibly by having a ‘carrot’ of a discount on entry fees of a pound and thus making the administration of signing on a much less arduous task on the day for the PDA operators, and also giving an incentive to join the league.

	
	Sen/Jun/Vet/Women
	Youth
	Under 12's
	Totals
	
	

	
	2003-4
	2004-5
	2003-4
	2004-5
	2003-4
	2004-5
	2003-4
	2004-5
	Total
	Percent change

	Eastway
	84
	80
	22
	21
	24
	25
	130
	126
	-4
	-3.07

	Thorndon
	51
	54
	9
	13
	6
	10
	66
	77
	11
	16.66

	Mildenhall 
	53
	72
	4
	7
	12
	16
	69
	95
	26
	37.68

	Norwich ABC
	57
	67
	6
	8
	9
	12
	72
	87
	15
	20.83

	Colchester Rovers
	53
	72
	12
	19
	13
	17
	78
	108
	30
	38.46

	Fenland Clarion
	33
	43
	3
	7
	6
	10
	42
	60
	18
	42.85

	Redgrave
	33
	68
	7
	8
	8
	12
	48
	88
	40
	83.33

	Bungay
	42
	66
	7
	8
	5
	8
	54
	82
	28
	51.85

	Hempton
	39
	55
	10
	11
	7
	9
	56
	75
	19
	33.92


Tim Butler, League Co-ordinator

Press Secretary’s Report

One word describes the publicity given to this season’s activities: Brilliant.

Our sponsors, East Anglian Daily Times of Ipswich, have given wonderful multi-page publicity to our sport – which I believe has played a part in the increase in participation by riders of all ages. Even the deputy editor has had a go and announced he is “hooked” on the sport.

But there is still much to do and still wide gaps in our regional coverage. If riders and clubs know of a daily or weekly newspaper which would be willing to carry ECCA news, please keep me informed by sending the newspaper email address  and, if possible, the name of the sports editor.

When we get a two-page picture spread in The Independent we know the press is sitting up and taking notice. Much tribute must go to Tim Butler, Dave Copland, Susannah Rosenberg, Fergus Muir and Shaun Aldous for feeding me with material. Thanks folks: You are making it happen.

Ron Hunt  (email huntconsult@netmatters.co.uk)  phone 01379 783233   mobile 07768614088

January 2005
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